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Hello fellow Toastmasters, 

What an exciting year so far. It was challenging without an Area 21 Director. I wish to express my sincere 

thanks to Christopher Allan who assisted me in maintaining contact with the clubs and putting together the 

Area 21 Speech contest.  

A big thank you to all the Area Directors for their dedication to Toastmasters and hosting quality Area 

Speech Contests. Also, it was encouraging to see many reports submitted on time. So far, we only have 2 

Area Director roles with a successor, and I encourage all AD’s to continue to find a successor. 

We had a successful rate of member renewals in the previous six-month period. Although, it was all 

completed in the eleventh hour. And thank you to all the Club officers that completed Club Officer Training 

in both rounds. 

Congratulations to all the Conference winners at Brisbane Division.  

International – Lisa Dodis 

Humorous – Lewis Jones 

Evaluation – Marissa Ker 

Table Topics – Ally Hannon 

I look forward to seeing all of you at the District 69 Conference in Cairns.  

Brisbane also has some groups interested in starting new clubs. Hopefully that Covid and the floods are 

over, we can begin some demonstration meetings face to face. 

I have thoroughly enjoyed my role and committed to making District 69 shine. 

I would like to acknowledge everyone that has assisted me in Brisbane Division. 

Kind regards, 

Con Papamitros 

Brisbane Division Director 

Toastmasters International District 69 

 


